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Dear Parents,

Firstly, thank you so much for joining us on Tuesday for our Harvest

Celebration. It was lovely to see so many of you and we are very grateful

for all the contributions to Launceston Food Bank.

Some great learning has been taking place this week. In Chestnut’s Class,

children were amazed by the use of food items to represent and compare

the different planets. I didn’t realise that Mercury was the size of a peppercorn, compared to

Jupiter – a pumpkin!

We have been trying to extend our types of different reading materials. If anyone should have any

‘Farmer’s Weekly’ (or similar?!) that are surplus to requirement, we would love to have them -

thank you!

We have parent consultations coming up on Monday 16th (Acorns and Birch Class) and

Tuesday 17th October (Chestnuts). We intend to hold them from 1pm and will put up times for

you to sign up to. If none of these are convenient, just let us know and we can definitely organize

a different slot. Thank you.

We’re looking forward to having some special visitors next week in Acorns/Birch class, for a story

at the end of the day, If any other grandparents fancy joining us to share a favourite, do let myself

or Miss Cartmell know!

Finally, as always, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have any worries or

concerns. Have a lovely weekend!

Mrs Davies



Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 96.77%

Acorns
This Week

97.40%

Birch 
This Week

96.77%

Chestnut
This Week

95.91%

Acorn

Birch

Chestnut

Zoe          Emilia

Martha

Halle       Brooklyn        Owen     

Boyton E-Safety Week is the week beginning 16th October

Outdoor Classroom Day Thursday 2nd November

Anti-Bullying Week 13th to 17th November

Odd Socks Day Monday 13th November

Christmas Workshops in school Tuesday 5th December pm

Christmas Jumper Day Friday 8th December

Parent Consultations 

Monday 16th October pm for Acorn & Birch 

Tuesday 17th October pm for Chestnut



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs

Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast Club run by Ms

Walker. Children can be dropped off from 8.15am and have a choice of 

breakfasts including cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a session. If you would like 

to book your child in, please email Mrs Wood.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs:

Monday

Art Club Years 4 – 6

Wednesday

Lego Club Reception – Year 6

Thursday

Outdoor Learning – Limited to 12 and open to Years 1 – 6

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/


PTA Update Future Events

Looking forward we will be bringing back the Boyton 

Scarecrow competition, good fun for all the family. 

We will be having our PTA meeting to discuss future 

events and school requests on 11th October 2023 at 

19:30 at The Stumble Inn – All welcome. 



October SEN Corner
This month I wanted to highlight the provision we have to support our children at Boyton Primary School.

There is a document on our website under the SEND section called Special Need and Disability (SEND) 
report and local offer. This breaks down the provision we offer for students. All Students are offered Wave 
one (universal provision), some are offered wave two (targeted provision such as interventions). The 
children on the SEND register of need are at wave three provision, this is personalised provision. This 
provision will include recommendations from professionals. They will have termly meetings with the class 
teacher which the SEN code of practice has named Assess, Plan, Do, Review.



Make a Difference 

Become a 

Parent Governor



Acorns/Birch class have had another great week of learning this week; they have been innovating 
their story openings of The Little Red Hen and have shown a deep understanding of the original text. 
It’s been great seeing the Year 2s taking increasing care in presentation, growing writing stamina and 
attention to detail!  We also loved our hook for our new Talk for Writing focus. I have heard that the 
homemade bread was delicious?!
In Maths, the Reception have been developing their understanding of early number; using  
Numberblocks to reinforce understanding! 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episodes/b08bzfnh/numberblocks
We have also been developing our knowledge of place value in Year 1 and 2; using greater than/less 
than symbols and blank number lines. 
In RE, we have been deepening our understanding of the Creation story; thinking about questions we 
would like to ask God about the world he’s created, plus why the Great Fire of London spread so 
quickly in our History sessions.  
As always, if you should have any questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to get in touch.
Mrs. Davies and Miss Cartmell

Acorn/Birch Class Update

https://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episodes/b08bzfnh/numberblocks


Chestnut Class Update

Chestnuts have all been super scientists this week! They have really embraced our topic about the 
Earth and Space and have been able to identify the relative sizes of each planet in our solar system 
using different food!  This ranged from a pumpkin, representing Jupiter, to a tiny peppercorn which 
represented Mercury.
In maths, we have been using a range of strategies to solve addition and subtraction problems.  
We have enjoyed working in small groups to make our own maps of a city in Geography, which have 
included universities, shopping centres and hospitals.
The children have been sharing books and magazines during our independent reading times which 
has really got them talking about the types of things that they like to read.  Thank you to those who 
have sent in some magazines.

Have a lovely weekend!
Mrs. Gilman



School Calendar 2023/2024



School Lunch Menu First Term September 2023 

Everyday there is also the option of a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta






